
 

 

Press Communiqué 
 

Metro Express Project (Phase 3) 

 
Traffic Diversion Scheme for Drain Works near Caudan along Motorway M1 at  

Place D’Armes, Port Louis 

 
The public is hereby informed that major construction works in the context of the Metro 
Express Project will be carried out along Motorway M1 at Places D’Armes, Port Louis. 
 
Accordingly, the traffic scheme from Le Pouce Stream to Louis Pasteur Junction at Place 
D’Armes, Port Louis, would be reconfigured as from 14 October 2022 for a duration of         
3 months, as follows: 
 

 two traffic lanes northbound and one right turning lane into City Centre would be 
maintained; 
 

 the two traffic lanes southbound would be maintained; and 
 

 traffic movement turning left onto Motorway M1 from Intendance Street would be 
controlled by Traffic Lights. 
 

 
The necessary traffic signs would be set up to inform and guide road users/drivers. Police 
assistance would be provided to manage the traffic flow.  
 
Road users/drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when approaching the work area, 
to follow the traffic signs as indicated and to drive within the prevailing speed limit. 

The Ministry regrets any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual cooperation of the 
public.     

 
  

10 October 2022   Ministry of Land Transport 
and Light Rail 

 


